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A Brief Biography of George Santana 
By Gary K. Carls CGCS 

On June 6, 1932 a group of 20 greenkeepers 
from Northern California met at the Presidio 
Golf Club in San Francisco and formed the 
Northern California Greenkeepers Association 
that later became the G C S A N C . They were 
among the first group of superintendents to 
form a chapter that would work to provide 
opportunities for their members to meet and 
share information. O n e of the members 
attending this meeting was George Santana 
of San Jose Country Club. 

Those early years were the important to 
building the strong foundat ion for the 
association we have today. George Santana was 
first elected to the board of directors in 1934 
and was elected president in 1936. As the 
depression and World War II hit many courses 
struggled to survive. Supplies, staff and 
equipment were all in short supply, as 
everything was concentrated to the war effort. 
This was also tough times for the association. 
A few members like George Santana helped 
hold the association loosely together until the 
end of the war and the return to a fairly 
normal life in the area. In April of 1946 a 
reorganization meeting was held at Green Hills 
Country Club in Millbrae with Stanley Pitcher 

leading the effort as the new association 
president. In the coming years George Santana 
rarely missed a chapter meeting. 

George Santana left his position at San Jose 
C C in 1946. In 1947 George and Aubrey 
Babson built a golf hole at the Livermore 
Veterans Hospital for the patients. He later 
worked at Almaden C C in San Jose directing 
course construction. George Santana returned 
to the G C S A N C B O D in 1958-59 while he 
was working at the El Rancho Verde Golf Club 
(Alma G C ) , a course that he owned and 
managed. He also was involved in the design 
and construction of several golf courses in the 
bay area including Santa Teresa G C in 1962. 
In 1964 George was named the chairman of 
the Northern California Turfgrass Council. In 
1974 in recognition of all his contributions to 
his chapter, George was made an honorary life 
member of G C S A N C . 

The respect he had earned from his fellow 
superintendents was always evident when 
George Santana was around. Cliff Wagoner 
C G C S said that George earned that respect 
from his fellow superintendents by setting a 
great example and always encouraging them 

to better themselves. He was very down to 
earth and always went out of his way to help 
whenever he could. Jim Ross recalled how 
George was the first superintendent to come 
over and introduce himself and offer assistance 
when he started working at La Rinconada C C 
in the early 60's. His first comment when I 
asked him about George was "what a nice guy." 
My first memories of George Santana were 
when he and his group would make occasional 
visits to play at Los Altos C C in the mid 80's. 
He remained an excellent golfer in his later 
years and was known to have shot his age on 
several occasions. 

In 1987 George Santana was the first recipient 
of the G C S A N C Distinguished Service Award 
in honor of his years of service and dedication 
to the superintendents of Northern California. 
When George passed away in 1992 the award 
was renamed the George Santana Distinguished 
S e r v i c e Award in his honor . His great 
dedicat ion to our profession and the fine 
example he set for all of us is why this award is 
the highest honor a member of our chapter can 
receive. Without the strong dedication of many 
of these early founding fathers G C S A N C 
would never have become the strong association 
that it is today. 

What is your problem? 
Poor quality irrigation water 

High pH soil and water conditions 
Sodium and salt build up from using effluent waters 

Uneven water penetration 
Anaerobic conditions 

Algae related problems in reservoirs and irrigation systems 

Call on the company with the right solution, equipment, 
customer satisfaction, and service reputation to back it all up. 

WESTERN S02 SYSTEMS, INC. 
Pf/Fax: 925-376-5340 • Cell: 925-2504559 • E.mail: westernso2@aol.com 

. . . the foundation on which Target has built its reputation. For over 30 years 
Target has brought value to golf course superintendents in the form of: 

• Quality Products 
• Regularly Scheduled Deliveries 
• Informative Training Programs 

& Seminars 

1155 Mobury Rood, Son Jose, CA 95133-1029 
800767-0719 408-293-6032- Fax:408-287-2004 
www.torget-specialty.com 

TARGET. 

We deliver valut 

UUESTERn 

mm 
WIM E l 
FORITI S E R V I C E 

The Best People, 
The Best Products, 
The Best Service! 

For Quality Turf Care 
• Plant Protection Chemicals 

• Custom Liquid Fertilizers 

• Aquatics 

• Andersons Golf Products 

• Full Seed Line 

• Custom Dry Fertilizer Blends 

• Turf Monitoring Program 

• Agri-Flo Soil Treatment 

David Murphy 
Turf and Ornamental P.C.A. 

Office: ( 8 0 0 ) 7 2 6 - 5 8 7 3 Cell: ( 8 3 1 ) 5 9 4 - 6 0 0 8 
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Delivering value... 
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